
September 6th, 2024

Hello parents and guardians!

We were so happy to see students back in our building this week, and
we hope that everyone had a great summer!

As the school year begins, activities are starting up quickly, so please
make sure you are checking the school website and your emails
regularly for updates from the school.

For any high school students who have not spoken to Mr. MacKenzie
and need to make adjustments to their timetable, the deadline for those
conversations to happen will be Friday, September 13th. Students who
may be considering switching between -1 and -2 courses have until the
end of the month to make that decision, and must have parent
permission to change their course.

A reminder to parents that all schools in Battle River School Division
have moved to reporting student progress and marks completely online.
All parents should have access to PowerSchool. If you don’t already
have access, follow this link to our school website that will help you.
Please take some time to read the attached letter from BRSD about the
switch to Real-Time Reporting.

Sports

Our Volleyball season is getting underway this weekend, with our Senior Girls
team playing in the Augustana Viking tournament in Camrose this weekend.
We have several Senior Boys Volleyball players who have joined with the
Cornerstone Christian Academy team for this year, as we didn’t have enough
students to field a team, that is also participating this weekend. Go TIGERS!

https://haylakes.brsd.ab.ca/families/powerschool-tutorials


Junior Volleyball has started practices so parents should be ensuring they are
asking their children when their practices are - we hope to have these up on
the website soon.

Also, Cross-Country will be starting next Monday and Wednesday. Practices
for students in Grades 4-6 who are interested will go from 3:15 to 4:00 and
Junior and Senior practices will start at 3:45 and go until approximately 4:45.

There is no permission form required for elementary students to practice. The
permission form for Junior and Senior High practice is online now and must be
completed for students to participate.

The permission form for the races will be up soon. Please take some time to
have a look at the information package that was sent home.

We will be sending out more information about upcoming events next week.

Have a great weekend everyone!

Mr. MacKenzie

Follow us on Instagram!

Our school has an Instagram account. Search Hay
Lakes School and follow us to keep up to date.


